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Date Unit Description

2/1/2019 MCCSSS, TrngCmd

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, a panel of officer and enlisted members 
convicted Private First Class T. A. Irvin of failure to 
obey a lawful order, restriction breaking, willful 
discharge of a firearm, unauthorized absence, willful 
disobedience to a superior commissioned officer, and 
wrongful use of a controlled substance. The members 
sentenced the accused to 12 months confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.

2/1/2019
HMLA-169,
MAG-39,
3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Pendleton, California, a military judge convicted 
Corporal J. D. OrtaSantiago, pursuant to his pleas, of 
unauthorized use and distribution of a controlled 
substance and soliciting another to commit an offense.  
The military judge sentenced the accused to reduction 
to E-1, 8 months confinement, and a bad-conduct 
discharge. Pursuant to the pretrial agreement, the 
convening authority will suspend all confinement in 
excess of 90 days.

2/11/2019
3d BN, 

5th MAR, 
1st MARDIV

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Pendleton, California, a panel of officer and enlisted 
members convicted Corporal J. D. Shockey III of 
disobeying an order from a commissioned officer, false 
official statement, and assault.  The members sentence 
the accused to reduction to E-2 and a reprimand.  

2/12/2019 CLR-17,
1st MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Pendleton, California, a military judge convicted 
Private First Class P. J. Burke, pursuant to his pleas, 
of wrongful use of a controlled substance.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to reduction to E-
1, 4 days confinement, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
Pursuant to the pretrial agreement, the convening 
authority will suspend the bad-conduct discharge.

2/12/2019
1st BN,
8th MAR,
2d MARDIV

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, a military judge convicted Staff Sergeant D. 
J. Barlow II, pursuant to his pleas, of larceny of 
personal property, obstructing justice, and conspiracy 
to commit larceny.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 14 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and 
a bad-conduct discharge.
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2/12/2019

H&S CO,
Marine Corps 

Security Force 
Regiment 

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base 
Quantico, Virginia, a military judge convicted Lance 
Corporal T. E. Ramsey, pursuant to his pleas, of 
wrongful introduction and distribution of a controlled 
substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 
reduction to E-1, 180 days confinement, and a bad-
conduct discharge.  

2/12/2019
H&S CO,

2d MED BN,
2d MLG

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, a military judge convicted Lance Corporal D. 
D. Short, pursuant to his pleas, of assault consummated 
by battery and resisting apprehensions.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 60 days confinement, 
reduction to E-1, and a bad-conduct discharge.  

2/13/2019
2d BN,

7th MAR,
1st MARDIV

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Air Ground 
Combat Center Twentynine Palms, California, a military 
judge convicted Lance Corporal L. A. McClary, pursuant 
to his pleas, of larceny.  The military judge sentenced 
the accused to reduction to E-1, 12 months confinement, 
and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to the pretrial 
agreement, the convening authority will grant one day 
of confinement credit for every two days of pretrial 
restriction; to suspend all confinement in excess of 
six months; and to defer automatic forfeitures in the 
amount of $378.00 per month.

2/14/2019
VMFA-323,
MAG-11,
3d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Air Station 
Miramar, California, a military judge convicted Lance 
Corporal J. E. Lloyd, pursuant to his pleas, of 
wrongful use, distribution, and introduction of a 
controlled substance, and assault consummated by 
battery.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 
24 months confinement and a dishonorable discharge.  
Pursuant to the pretrial agreement, the convening 
authority will suspend confinement in excess of 13 
months.

2/14/2019
1st BN,

10th MAR,
2d MARDIV

At a Special Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, a military judge convicted Lance Corporal M. 
A. Freeze, pursuant to his pleas, of wrongful use of a 
controlled substance.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 90 days confinement and reduction to E-1.  
Pursuant to the pretrial agreement, any confinement in 
excess of time served is suspended.
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2/14/2019
MALS-36,
MAG-36,
1st MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Smedley D. Butler, a military judge convicted Sergeant 
R. J. Ealey, pursuant to his pleas, of attempted sexual 
abuse of a child and aggravated sexual assault of a 
child.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 7 
years confinement, reduction to E-1, total forfeitures, 
and a dishonorable discharge.  Pursuant to the pretrial 
agreement, all confinement in excess of 30 months will 
be suspended. 

2/14/2019 H&HS,
MCAS Futenma

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Smedley D. Butler, a military judge convicted Corporal 
C. E. Sullivan, pursuant to his pleas, of wrongful 
introduction, possession of a controlled substance with 
the intent to distribution, distribution, and wrongful 
use of a controlled substance.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to 27 months confinement, 
reduction to E-1, total forfeitures, and a dishonorable 
discharge. Pursuant to the pretrial agreement, all 
confinement in excess of 24 months will be suspended. 

2/19/2019
HMLA-169,
MAG-39,
3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Pendleton, California, a military judge convicted 
Corporal I. L. Granja, pursuant to his pleas, of 
wrongful use and distribution of a controlled 
substance.  The military judge sentenced the accused to 
reduction to E-2, 63 days confinement, and a bad-
conduct discharge.  Pursuant to a plea agreement, the 
convening authority will suspend all confinement in 
excess of 60 days.

2/20/2019
3d Bn,

1st MAR,
1st MARDIV

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Pendleton, California, a military judge convicted 
Corporal K. J. Nagel, pursuant to his pleas, of 
attempting lewd acts upon a child and sexual abuse of a 
child not involving sexual contact.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to reduction to E-1, 60 days 
confinement, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
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2/21/2019
MALS-39,
MAG-39,
3d MAW

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Pendleton, California, a military judge convicted Lance 
Corporal A. Sanchez, pursuant to his pleas, of wrongful 
use and possession of a controlled substance, 
aggravated assault, and assault.  The military judge 
sentenced the accused to reduction to E-1, total 
forfeitures, 4 years confinement, and a dishonorable 
discharge.  Pursuant to the pretrial agreement, the 
convening authority will suspend all confinement in 
excess of 36 months; disapprove adjudged forfeitures 
and defer and waive automatic forfeitures provided that 
the accused establish and maintains an allotment for 
the benefit of his dependents.  

2/21/2019
HMLA-169,
MAG-39,
3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Pendleton, California, a military judge convicted Lance 
Corporal A. D. Perez, pursuant to his pleas, of 
wrongful use and possession of a controlled substance.  
The military judge sentenced the accused to reduction 
to E-1, 120 days confinement, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  Pursuant to the pretrial agreement, the 
convening authority will suspend all confinement in 
excess of 90 days.  

2/21/2019
HMLA-169,
MAG-39,
3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Pendleton, California, a military judge convicted 
Sergeant C. J. Parsons, pursuant to his pleas, of 
distribution of a controlled substance.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to reduction to E-1, 
forfeiture of $1,120.00 per month for 6 months, a fine 
of $1,000.00, 65 days confinement, and a bad-conduct 
discharge.  Pursuant to the pretrial agreement, the 
convening authority will disapprove the fine.  

2/27/2019 TBS

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base 
Quantico, Virginia, a second lieutenant was acquitted 
by a panel of officer of wrongful use of a controlled 
substance and conduct unbecoming an officer and 
gentleman.

2/25/2019
HQ CO,
HQ BN,

3d MARDIV

At a General Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Smedley D. Butler, a military judge convicted Lance 
Corporal Jaime J. Lomeli, pursuant to his pleas, of 
sexual assault. The military judge sentenced the 
accused to 44 months confinement, reduction to E-1, and 
a dishonorable discharge. Pursuant to the pretrial 
agreement, the convening authority will suspend all 
confinement in excess of 36 months.
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2/27/2019
HMLA-169,
MAG-39,
3d MAW

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Pendleton, California, a military judge convicted 
Sergeant C. Alcantar, pursuant to his pleas, of 
possession, distribution, and introduction of a 
controlled substance.  The military judge sentenced the 
accused to reduction to E-1, confinement for 180 days, 
and a bad-conduct discharge.  Pursuant to the pretrial 
agreement, the convening authority will suspend all 
confinement in excess of 90 days.

2/27/2019
5th BN,

11th MAR,
1st MarDiv

At a Special Court-Martial at Marine Corps Base Camp 
Pendleton, California, a military judge convicted 
Sergeant G. A. Chavez, pursuant to his pleas, of use 
and distribution of a controlled substance.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to reduction to E-
1, 89 days confinement, and a bad-conduct discharge.  
Pursuant to the pretrial agreement, the convening 
authority will suspend the bad-conduct discharge.

2/28/2019
2d BN,

6th MAR,
2d MARDIV

At a General Court-Martial at Camp Lejeune, North 
Carolina, Lance Corporal M. A. Quinlan was convicted by 
a military judge, pursuant to his pleas, of attempted 
sexual abuse of a child by indecent exposure, attempted 
receipt of child pornography, and attempted sexual 
abuse of a child by indecent communication.  The 
military judge sentenced the accused to 6 months 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a dishonorable 
discharge.  
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